
Five things you need to know
today

Council delays decision on redundancies 

RNIB Glow in the Dark

Doors Open Event today

Battle of Britain service

Cockenzie chimneys to be demolished tomorrow

The council’s Finance Committee decided yesterday not to adopt
the  advice  of  their  officers  on  privatising  Facilities
Management Services to make substantial savings. They opted
instead to retain the service in-house, although it may mean
less money is saved in the short term, and more jobs could be
lost.

Read more here

***

In the next 15 minutes, someone in the UK will be told “you
are losing your sight.” RNIB is here for everyone affected by
sight loss, for practical and emotional support, and to help
more blind and partially sighted people to face the future
with confidence.

RNIB is holding the Glow Neon 3km Fun Run on 31st October at
7pm at Meadowbank Sports Centre.

Participants  can  run,  dance,  hop,  skip  or  walk  their  way
around a 3km track covered in glowing neon paint to raise
money for RNIB. Live DJs and cannons filled with luminous glow
water create the party feeling at our Glow Neon Fun Run. Glow
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is open to everyone aged ten and above and is fully accessible
to people with sight loss.

Help us raise money to make every day better for everyone
affected by sight loss.

For more information and tickets, go to rnib.org.uk/glow or
see  https://www.facebook.com/events/699643393514015/  or
Twitter #GlowNeon
***

As part of the Cockburn Association week of events leading up
to Doors Open Day tomorrow there will be a talk today (Friday)
between 1-3:00pm at RCAHMS 16 Bernard Terrace EH8 9NX which
will tell the story of the Royal Botanic Cottage.

Here is the full programme of events which are taking place
tomorrow and Sunday. Where will you go?
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***

We do hope you have had a look at the photos which our John
Preece took yesterday at St Giles’ Cathedral at the service to
commemorate the 75th anniversary of the Battle of Britain.

If not click here!

***

The  chimneys  and  the  turbine  hall  at  Cockenzie  will  be
demolished  tomorrow  at  12  noon.  There  are  many  road
restrictions in place but do tell us if you get anywhere near
and get any good photos or video!

The controlled explosive demolition is planned to take place
at  12  noon  tomorrow  Saturday  26th  September.  Immediately
following  the  chimney  demolition,  a  second  controlled
explosion will be initiated to bring down the turbine hall
structure. The demolition will be undertaken by Brown and
Mason,  who  have  successfully  managed  similar  projects  for
ScottishPower in recent years at Inverkip Power Station and
Methil Power Station.

An exclusion zone will be in place from 9am to ensure that the
demolition can be carried out safely. The safety restrictions
will cover the Greenhills, sections of Edinburgh Road and the
John Muir Way, as well as extending in to the Firth of Forth.
Traffic restrictions will also be in place in the vicinity of
the power station from 7am. Edinburgh Road will be closed from
Appin Drive to East Lorimer Place. A section of Whin Park
housing estate and the West Harbour area will also be closed.
Diversionary routes will be signposted. All restrictions will
be lifted shortly after the demolition has taken place.

It is anticipated that viewing locations in the immediate
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vicinity of the power station will be very limited. Police
Scotland,  ScottishPower  and  East  Lothian  Council  have  all
recommended that people who would like to watch the demolition
take the time to plan their position in advance.

George  Camps,  ScottishPower  Project  Manager,  said:  “The
demolition of the chimney stacks and the turbine hall requires
careful planning. Even though the structures will be brought
to the ground in a matter of seconds, months of preparations
are needed to make sure that everything goes according to
plan. We have also been working closely with Police Scotland
and East Lothian Council to put sensible safety precautions in
place. The chimney stacks are visible for many miles and we
would encourage anyone wishing to view the demolition to plan
their location in advance and to be aware of the temporary
safety restrictions that are in place.”

Inspector Andy Harborow said: “The iconic Cockenzie chimneys
have been standing tall within the local community for almost
fifty years and we anticipate many members of the public will
turn out for their demolition.

“To preserve the safety of those in attendance, we have been
working alongside our partners at East Lothian Council and
Scottish Power to identify and create a suitable exclusion
zone for the demolition.

“No vantage points or parking spaces have been allocated to
view this event and so anyone visiting the area is asked to be
considerate to the local community and try to minimise any
disruption.”

East  Lothian  Council  Leader,  Willie  Innes,  said:  “The
demolition of the chimneys will be a visible and final signal
of  the  end  of  Cockenzie  Power  Station  which  has  been  a
presence in the life of many local residents. I know for some
people the demolition will bring mixed feelings but the local
communities are already focussed on helping to plan the future
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of the site and are excited about the new opportunities that
may be offered here.”

The twin chimney stacks are both 149 metres tall, and were
constructed in time for the coal station opening in 1967. The
turbine hall structure is predominantly made of steel, and
measures 220 metres in length, 41 metres in width and 31
metres in height. Cockenzie Power Station generated more than
150  Terawatt  Hours  (TWh)  of  electricity  in  its  lifetime,
enough to power the average annual electricity needs of more
than  1  million  homes  every  year  during  its  45  years  of
operation.

The  ‘button  press’  on  the  day  of  the  event,  which  will
initiate the demolition of both chimneys, will be carried out
by East Lothian resident Donald McCulloch, the winner of a
charity raffle that was organised by Longniddry & District
Rotary Club. The sales of the tickets have raised over £7,800,
with proceeds being distributed evenly between the Prestonpans
community,  Cockenzie  &  Port  Seton  community,  Longniddry  &
District  Rotary  Club,  and  ScottishPower’s  partner  charity,
Cancer Research UK.

Here is an aerial video which Scottish Power have produced by
way of historical record:
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